PSD Conference Comments/Suggestions

April 2003 -- Rochester, MN

Hotel Rooms:

April 4, 2003  -- 62 guestrooms

April 5, 2003 -- 48 guestrooms

NOTE: Our contract said we would pay for 120 rooms in order to not pay for the rest of the hotel.

Comments from Harriet (co-chair, coordinated food/decorations):

1. Regarding plans for next year, I think we should look into emergency medical needs.  John and I are active in the Aerospace Medical Association and at the beginning of every meeting the emergency hospital is identified by name, address and phone number.

2. Also, people need to read the information in the brochure and their packets. Two people complained to me about having to go down one floor to attend a workshop.  It turns out neither had heard your announcement or read the schedule. Several people at breakfast Sunday were shocked to learn that the church service was at the Mayo Civic Center.  Again, they didn't listen to announcements or read their packet information.  And we can't read it for them!

3. For future conferences, we might want to identify a break room.  When the Plaza room crowd exited late Saturday afternoon many headed directly for the Atrium.  If we had let them lounge there the wait staff would have encountered great difficulty in setting up the tables.  Also, for public health reasons, you shouldn't have people touching silverware that has been laid out on the tables.

4. My last point on food: Hotel kitchens will do the best they can to accommodate to a food allergy, but four allergies are a different story.  A hotel kitchen isn't a hospital kitchen and shouldn't be asked to function as one.

5. I think the Friday evening meal should be eliminated next year.  Instead, give attendees a list of restaurants within walking distance and let them choose the type of food they want.

6. All meals should be ticketed meals, with tickets sized to fit in the back of nametags. Consider eliminating buffet service.  The wait staff at the Holiday Inn explained that it is cheaper to serve individually than to set up buffets.  We could save money by having served meals.

Comments from Ella (registrar):

As for recommendations, some thoughts to consider:

1. There should be a district policy about workshop leader and exhibitor fees, which is the same from year to year.  It seems like the exhibitors should pay a fee to cover general expenses and perhaps workshop leaders could be given a discount off the regular fee (perhaps down to the actual cost of meals).

2. I would suggest an application form for workshop leaders that includes information about the fee and has the other type of information we need - address, e-mail, phone.  Copies of these should be forwarded to the local registrar as soon as they are all set - would be easy enough for the registrar to follow up to ask what workshops they want to attend or meal choices (entree) they want to make if the basic information was available early.

3. Exhibitor form should include the names of all people who will help (or exhibitors should be told to forward that to the local exhibit coordinator as early as possible) - should all these people be required to register or should there simply be one registration fee per exhibit?

4. All meals (except breakfast) should have a ticket (tickets for buffets could be collected at the buffet table).

5. Recommend that there be one side of a buffet table for every 50 people.

6. Speaker contact information should be forwarded to the local committee (and registrar) at least six weeks before the start of the meeting.

7. General guidelines for the local committee should include fee policies, suggested items to ask the hotel (e.g., whether they need to know how many for each entree choice in a meal, so that the question can be included in the original registration form), etc.  I assume there is such a document existing but perhaps PSD Headquarters could continue to refine such a list (when experience shows a gap) to give to new conference planners.  It would give them a good start and enable avoiding some pitfalls, as well as make it more consistent from year to year.

Comments from Beth (co-chair, treasurer & connection w/ district):

1. It seems like there should be more checks/balances with regards to the budgeting process. This responsibility of checking probably falls with the Annual Conference Program Chair (who should plan on attending the meeting!).  Perhaps the annual report could include a financial report summarizing how the conference fee is spent.

2. Are there supposed to be archives that are passed on from year to year?  Sam's website had some useful information, but I would have had problems if I hadn't been collecting information from the previous conferences.  Other things that would be useful to pass on - registrar database (Sarah remembered she had one from WhiteBear that we used), booklist (what sold/what didn't), examples of all the items that probably should be included in a folder.

3. When the conference comes back to Rochester, reservations should be made 5 years in advance.  This was the last hotel available with enough space even though reservations were made 2 1/2 years ago.

4. It would have helped the budgeting process to have more details on how much items actually cost.  

5. Make it clearer who is responsible for what parts of the program (for instance, who will introduce speakers, who will find people to light the chalice throughout the weekend).  Basically, what part of the programming is being handled by the board president/PSD office, what is being handled by the program committee, and what part needs to be handled by the local group.

6. The biggest hassle, for me, was the whole issue of money and people wanting exceptions to the stated rules.  I would have found it useful to have some guidelines to refer to, instead of inventing as I was going along.  For instance, I hadn't really thought about having a Saturday only rate, but that needs to be figured into the budgeting in August (or at the latest November).  Also, what recourse do we have for bounced checks or people who don't pay?  

7. Something we didn't think of soon enough - if you are having a choice for dinner on Saturday night, then you need to tell the hotel how many of each item you are confirming (1 week before the event, before everyone has registered).  It would have been easier if we had included this on the registration form.

8. Not everyone eats every meal.  It would be helpful to have a spreadsheet listing # of registrants & # that attended each meal.

9. Relating to fees - I'll reiterate some of the above comments and say that there should be a general policy for handling exhibitors & workshop leaders that don't want to register.

